
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
It’s hard to believe July has already passed, but we have had a good month 

here in Butte and are excited to have several visitors in our church throughout the 
month.  We thank you for your continued prayers for our family and ministry.   

With our Vacation Bible School and all that went into it finishing up at the end 
of June, it was good to have things calm down for a little bit.  We are grateful to each 
of you who took the time to pray for this event and for those who came out.  With 
VBS now behind us, we appreciate a group of men from Good Shepherd Baptist 
Church coming out and helping us do some canvassing for four days this month and 
getting the gospel on 1,120 doors.  We would welcome groups to come out and help 
us with door-knocking/canvassing our city. 

We were able to connect with some friends who are on deputation to 
Thailand a couple of weeks ago as well as the Nickells family came and shared their 
ministry with us.  Although we are unable to support missionaries at this time, we 
want to keep missions at the forefront of the minds of our people and look forward to 
when we can start supporting missionaries.  Of course, this emphasis helps them see 
the need for outreach right here in Butte as well. 

Finally, we ended July with Evangelist Tim Tilley coming out to help us with 
our first “Mining for Truth Bible Conference.”  This is an outreach that started on 
Sunday, July 30th with a First Responder Sunday and continuing through August 4th 
with the Bible Conference.  We still have two nights left of the meetings as I write this 
letter, but we have had some of our regulars every service and a hand full of visitors 
come out.  We even had a man listen last night from outside the conference room 
door and I was able to speak with him after the service. 

As you continue to pray for us, I want to keep sharing a few of our key 
requests right now: 

1) For the souls of the people of Butte, MT 
2) For the members of Grace Baptist Church to grow in the Lord. 
3) For visitors to the church that will continue to come with our small group. 
4) For a family to move out and help our ministry, preferably with children 

around the age of our children so they can have some Christian fellowship 
with children their age. 

Thank you all and I pray God’s blessings on each of you for your faithful prayers and 
support of our ministry and family here in Butte! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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